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With VCE exams finishing 

on Wednesday 16thof November, on the next 

evening the College held a final farewell dinner 

for our graduating class of 2022.  

Our graduates, their parents, guardians, relatives 

and staff met for dinner at the St. Arnaud Golf 

Club from 6:30 pm. A group of the students had 

helped earlier in the day with setting up the  

venue, decorating the tables and blowing up  

balloons to create a balloon arch. The evening began with Mr. Hand presenting a               

congratulation speech to the students. His analogy of an oyster and the formation of pearls 

was a pertinent reminder that learning and growth doesn’t end with the conclusion of  

secondary school. After dinner was served, thanks to Dana Decker, the Year 12 coordinator 

presented individual awards to each student; a memento of their final year at the college. 

Desert came next, followed by photographs in front of the balloon arch. 

The final conclusion was a video created by Mrs. 

Knight, which featured footage and photographs from 

throughout their time at the College, stretching right 

back to when they started in Year 7 in 2017.  

We thank the graduates, parents, guardians, relatives 

and staff for making this a memorable evening.  

We wish our graduates all the best as they move into 

the next phase of their lives. We will see them all 

again for the Presentation Evening on Tuesday, 13th         

December, when they will receive their VCE, VCAL and 

VET certificates.  
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Maryborough Energy Breakthrough 
Well didn’t last weekend give us a whole new range of  
experiences! On Friday, 19 students and several staff headed off 
to Maryborough to compete in the Energy Breakthrough. This 
was the first time the event had been run since 2019, so everyone 
was keen to get back up and racing. With predicted poor weather, we tried to prepare as best 
we could, trying to provide as many large tents as possible so that swags would hopefully stay 
dry. Scrutineering went well and the two teams ‘Send it Forever’ and ‘The Grass isn’t  
Greener,’ took to the track at 1:30pm on Saturday afternoon for the now 23 ½ hr race. Things 
were going well for both teams before we got the announcement at 6:00pm that we had to  
evacuate the track and campsite. We spent the next couple of hours at a local gym before being 
able to go back to camp to find almost everything flooded – but this did not stop us! Back onto 
the track, both teams went and even a fire in a shipping container early Sunday morning did not 
slow things down! All in all, it was a fantastic effort by the students, and they should be  
congratulated. 
Thanks, must also be extended to Miss. Bertalli who has taken on the role pretty much single 
handily especially throughout the practices, etc. Thanks also to Tania Scarce (Chief cook and 
washer), Will Maylor and Mrs. Powell who attended the event for the whole weekend. Thanks 
to Bruce Hando who helped in the pit for the graveyard shift with me until 3am Sunday  
morning. Thank you to the VCAL students who made spaghetti bolognaise and thanks also to 
the parents who helped with the supply of food or helped pack up at the end of the race.  It is a 
massive weekend – but with great reward. 

Step Up for 2023 
We have started Step Up for 2023 and in most cases, students have approached the opportunity 
with a positive attitude. This is an opportunity to get ahead of some of the work for the  
following year and be able to come back to school in 2023 ready and raring to go. Some  
subjects will complete assessment items over the course of three weeks which will form part of 
Semester 1, 2023’s reports. It is unfortunate that a couple of students do not appear to be  
making the most of the opportunity and have slipped into ‘holiday’ mode early. Hopefully we 
will see a significant improvement over the next two weeks. 

School For Student Leadership 2023 
We have received several applications from Year 8 students to attend next year’s Year 9 
School for Student Leadership, which is great. Applications will still be accepted early next 
week, and we would love to see a full team going to Don Valley in Term 2 next year.  
Information about the School for Student Leadership is easy to find – just Google ‘The Alpine 
School’ or the use the link http://www.alpineschool.vic.edu.au/ to gather further information. 
As a passionate advocate for the Alpine School, I am always happy to discuss any questions or 
concerns. 

Last week 2022 Year 10 and 11 
This is the last week for 2022 Year 10 and 11 students. Their last day will be Friday 2nd  
December. I wish all of them the best for the break and look forward to seeing them all on 
Presentation Evening, Tuesday, 13th December at 7pm and next year back at school. 

 

Principal’s Report 

http://www.alpineschool.vic.edu.au/
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Activities week 
2022 Year 7, 8 and 9 students and any other senior students who wish to attend will be  
involved in Activities week from Monday 12th December to Thursday December 15th.  
Information will be distributed to students, and we will need to know accurate numbers as 
many activities require the organisation of transport etc. 

 

2023 Debutante Ball 
We have had confirmation from the Debutante Ball Committee that next years Ball has been 
cancelled due to lack of numbers, therefore, the Debutante Ball will go ahead in 2024! 

 

 

 

 

Friday, 2nd December – Last day for current Year 10 and 11 students 
Monday, 12th December – Activities Week begins for current Year 7-9 students 
Tuesday, 13th December – Presentation Evening 

Friday, 16th December – Interviews by request  

Monday, 19th December – Pupil Free Day – Berry Street Training with the  

          Primary School 
 

Tony Hand 

Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 
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2022 School Magazine 
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2023 Student Calculators 
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Demi Leach — France 

 

 

 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
On Thursday, 24th November, Demi Leach will be starting her journey 

to France to commence her Student Exchange Program. She will be 
there for the next 2 months. We all hope she enjoys this experience 

and we look forward to hearing all about it upon her return. 
 

We wish you the very best Demi! 
Au Revoir ! 
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Australian Defence Force 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Back in July, the College won the Royal Australian Navy – Emerging 
Technicians Award which was a unique Navy career experience and 

Makebot STEM resource kit. In July, three students Charli, Josie and 
Rogan spent two days at HMAS Cerberus in Hastings and then this 
week, Michael Budden from the ADF visited the College to present 

the robotics kit to the school. 
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Yr. 7 & 7/8 Food  

 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 

Year 7 and 7-8  
Food Technology 

 
In our final week of cooking we made double choc chip biscuits and gingerbread 
biscuits. Students worked in fours to make the two types of biscuits and there 
were plenty to go around. Unfortunately, due to the cold weather, the cooking 
room hadn’t warmed up and the butter didn’t really warm up in the metal bowls. 

The students had trouble forming the right consistency with the dough. They all 
persevered in making their biscuits, but missed out on decorating their            

gingerbread biscuits at the end of the lesson. A good semester has been had by 
all. I hope they have developed some skills and are helping out around the kitchen 

at home. They have all had practice washing and drying dishes every week, so 
there is no excuse! 

 

 



 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
A reminder that the newly formed Secondary 
College Rock Band are looking for suggestions 

for a name. Ideas should be passed to Mrs 
Walsh or any of the band members. Thank you! 

 
 

 

Music 
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Expressions of Interest 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing  
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Careers & Pathways 
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Expression of Interest 
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Community Sport News 
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Community Information 
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Community Events 

 
   

 



 22 

2022 Calendar 

 
November FRI 25th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Wed 30th MIPS 

December Thurs 1st Grade 6 Transition — Whole Day 

 Fri 2nd Yr. 10 & 11 Last Day 

 Tues 6th Grade 6 Transition — Whole Day 

 Wed 7th Grade 6 Transition — Whole Day 

 Wed 7th NCTTC — Year 9’s Last Day 

 Fri 9th Step Up Ends 

 Mon—Thurs 12th — 15th Activities Week — current Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students 

 Tues 13th Presentation Night @ 7pm 

 Thurs 15th Last Day of Term 4 for current Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students 

 Fri 16th Interviews by Request 

 Mon 19th Interviews by Request 

 Tues 20th Interviews by Request 

 


